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BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS ALEXANDER COUNTY
REGULAR MEETING October 9, 2006 STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

PRESENT: Larry G. Yoder, Chairman
W. Darrell Robertson, Vice-Chairman
Wesley E. Bolick
W. Norris Keever

ABSEN T:  William L. Hammer

STAFF: Rick French, County Manager

MEDIA; Micah Henry, The Taylorsville Times

The Alexander County Board of Commissioners held a regular meeting on Monday, October 9,
2006 in the Catawba Valley Community College / Alexander Center Multipurpose Room,
Taylorsville, North Carolina.

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Yoder called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

INVOCATION & PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Pastor Andrew Miller, St. Luke’s Lutheran Church, gave the invocation and Victoria Marzean,
student at Hiddenite Elementary School, led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

COMMISSIONER’S REPORT

Commissioner Bolick discussed the Christmas in Bethlehem events for 2006 including a dinner
theater to be held November 24-26"“, the lighting of the Bethlehem star on December 2% and the
Christmas drive-through on December 8-10, 2006. Commissioner Bolick made a motion to
declare November 24™ — December 31% as Christmas in Bethlehem. Commissioner Robertson
seconded the motion. The Board voted unanimously in favor of the motion.

Chairman Yoder presented a letter addressed to Jeff Lineberger, Hydrorelicensing Manager for
Duke Power, which requested Duke Power to provide public comment on the Concord and
Kannapolis Inter-Basin Transfer request prior to the extended deadline of October 31, 2006.



Chairman Yoder made a motion to approve the letter and allow staff to forward the letter to Mr.
Lineberger. Commissioner Bolick seconded the motion. The Board voted unanimously in favor
of the motion.

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Commissioner Robertson made a motion to adopt the agenda as presented. Commissioner
Keever seconded the motion. The Board voted unanimously in favor of the motion.

INDUSTRIAL UPDATE - LIBERTY RELOAD SERVICES

David Icenhour, Economic Development Director, announced the completion of the Liberty
Reload Services facility in the Alexander Industrial Park. He stated that the company had
invested approximately $1.4 million in the project and expected to provide 10 to 12 new jobs for
the community. Mr. Icenhour presented several photos of the facility while explaining that the
County had applied for and received an $80,500 grant from the N.C. Department of
Transportation to help fund the rail spur for Liberty Reload Services.

Mr. Icenhour thanked Alexander Railroad, EnergyUnited Water Corporation, and G.L. Wilson
Company for their assistance with this project and he introduced Clay Lunsford and Maurice
Lunsford from Liberty Reload Services.

Clay Lunsford thanked the Town and County governmental offices for their assistance as well as
Alexander Railroad, EnergyUnited, and the Chamber of Commerce. He stated that he looked
forward to serving Alexander County.

Maurice Lunsford, President & CEO, explained that Liberty Reload Services was a company that
distributed Iumber to the southeast from Europe, Canada, and the east coast. He stated that
Liberty Reload Services expected usage of 400 rail cars per year and he mentioned that the
company had signed a contract to also distribute a powder which would be used to make
porcelain for toilets, light fixtures, etc. Mr. Lunsford also thanked everyone involved in the
completion of this project.

Members of the Board thanked Liberty Reload Services for locating in Alexander County as well
as Alexander Railroad, EnergyUnited, G.L. Wilson, and all those involved with this project.

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no one present to speak during the Public Comment Period.
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